30 June 1944

MEMORANDUM FOR GENERAL FRANK E. LOWE

Bubjecis Incendiary Bomb

Pursusni to your nemorandum of 27 June 1944 re-
questing this office Lo advise Senator Kilgore of whether
or not the War Department is interested in developing an
incendiary bomb as per the demeription contained in memorandum
annexed to your communicetion, the matter wes discussed with
Senator Kilgore on 29 June 1944 and the Senstor advised that

 the Army Air Forces have already issued instructions on

the amethod of preparing incendiary bombe zimilar tc the
type described by Senetor Kilgore's correspondent.

Senator Kilgore stated he wes satisfied with
the informstion furnished.

MILES H. KNOWLES,
Lt. Colonel, J,A.0.D.

For Juiline H. Amberg,
Special Assistent to the
Secretary of War



